


June 10, 2017 

Zoning Board of Appeals 

City of Portland 
389 Congress St. 

Portland, ME 04101-3509 

Re: Conditional Use Appeal Application for 613-615 Washington Ave 

To Whom It May Concern 

You will find enclosed BK Properties, LLC's Conditional Use Appeal 
Application with supporting documentation. A complete pdf copy of this letter and 
the enclosed documents is contained on the enclosed CD-R. Shamayel Kargar, a 
member of BK Properties, LLC, will be hand delivering the application fee. 

The purpose of this application is to allow BK Properties, LLC's property at 
613-615 Washington Ave in Portland (hereafter the "Property") to be used as a 
three unit apartment as permitted by Section 14-118(a)(5) of the City Code of 
Ordinances. As to each of the conditions set forth in subsection 118 (a)(5), BK 
Properties, LLC states as follows 

(a) It seeks to convert the property to a three unit apartment building.  

(b) The units will not be sold as condominiums; they will be apartments for 

rent.  

(c) The apartments will be affordable and consistent with the GA City Guidelines 
rent 

(d) Each of the apartments in the building will be at least 1,200 square feet in 
area. The Creation of additional space will not involve removing any part of the 
existing dwelling units. The attic was unfinished for the third unit, no space has 
been taken from other units.  

(e) There will be no modifications to the exterior.  

(f) There will be sufficient parking for all three units.  

(g) There will be no open stairways or fire escapes above the ground floor. 
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(h) BK Properties, LLC will assure that the parking area is properly 
landscaped and that vehicles are screened from adjacent properties. 

BK Properties, LLC is also mindful of the conditions for approval of a 
conditional use that reset forth in Section 14-474(c)(2). BK Properties, LLC does 
not believe that the conversion of the Property to a three unit apartment will 
cause any violation of any of the conditions set forth in this subsection relating to 
increased traffic, unsanitary conditions etc. Moreover, the conversion of the 
Property will not be to a commercial use such that signs would be erected or 
deliveries made. 

Thank you very much for your attention to this matter. Please contact me if 
you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 


























